
Homewood Homeowners Association Spring Newsletter, 2023 
 
Greetings to our Members! So far, it appears that we have all survived the biggest winter in the 
past 50 years here at Tahoe, (48 feet !! at the Sierra Snow Lab, as measured each morning) with 
Homewood also coming in with record snow accumulations. As the snow melts some of us are 
discovering damage to our homes and property---broken windows and doors, severe roof 
damage, structural and deck damage, fallen trees and branches etc etc. If you haven’t come up 
yet to inspect, be prepared for anything. We don’t know of any homes collapsing in our 
neighborhoods but there were several elsewhere. On more positive notes: The lake level is up 
and the water clarity is better than it’s been in decades, and the skiing has been one of the 
best, if not the best, in 50 years!  
 
Summer Party: Mark the date in your calendar---June 24th, 4pm, Scharf estate adjacent to Oak 
Street. Bring appetizers if you’re so inclined and the Board will provide beer, wine and soft 
drinks. Last year we had a great turnout, so let’s do that again.  
 
HMR Update: We have had contact with the management and understand that they are now in 
the process of updating their plans for the Westshore homeowners’ access to the mountain. 
We expect to be able to inform you of the plan by the end of May.  
 
Blue Crew Clean-Up Day: Once again, Tiffany MacLaughlin is spearheading several scheduled 
days this season to clean up the accumulated trash throughout our neighborhoods. If you’ve 
been out walking, surely you’ve noticed that “It’s a mess!”. The Board wishes to thank Tiffany 
for coordinating this ongoing project and we encourage our membership to jump in and Help 
Keep Homewood Beautiful. JOIN HOMEWOOD’S BLUE CREW, and be part of the solution to 
help Keep Tahoe Blue. On Tuesday, May 23rd @ 2pm, we will meet @ Obexer's Market deck; 
bring a friend! RSVP: tmaclaughin9@comcast.net or text/call Tiffany @ 916-275-2357. RSVP by 
5/20/23; cleanup details emailed to all who RSVP. Save-the-Date for future cleanups; all 
cleanups begin @ 2pm and finish by 4pm: Wednesday, July 5, 2023 - Keep Tahoe Red White 
and Blue Cleanup; and Saturday, October 7, 2023 - Dog Days of Summer Cleanup. 
 


